Minutes of the Methodist Council
4 December 2003
Methodist Church House, London
Present: The Vice-President and 53 other voting members.

Apologies: The Revd Ian Anderson, The Revd Desmond Bain, Mr Mike Bamford, Mr Brian Dawson, Ms Katherine Fox, Miss Anna Hillman, The Revd Neil Richardson, The Revd Peter Sulston, Mr John Unsworth

In Attendance: Mr Richard Kinsman (Chair, Audit Committee), Dr Clive Marsh (Observer, Faith and Order), Ms Karen Newsome (Minutes Secretary), Mr Murray White (Media Relations Officer)

Welcome: Three new members of the Connexional Team were welcomed as visitors to the Council: Mr Nick Addo, Director of Finance; Mr Steve Hucklesby, International Affairs Secretary; and The Revd Wendy Kilworth-Mason, Secretary for Initial Ministerial Development.

Prayers: The Revd Rachel Walton, Chaplain, led the prayers.

Letters: Letters are to be sent to The Revd W James Rea, President of the Methodist Church in Ireland, Mrs Sarah Wilson, Mr Noel Rajaratnam

03.4.1 The Minutes of the Methodist Council held on 17-18 October were agreed, with minor amendments to correct the numbering.

Matters Arising:
North Bank Estate: (03.3.34) The Council noted that this business would come before the January SRC and the February Council.

Date of Council Meeting in February 2005 (MC/03/119): (03.3.40) The Council agreed to meet on 7-8 February 2005 at All Saints Pastoral Centre.

03.4.2 The Minutes of the Methodist Council Strategy and Resources Committee held on 10-11 November 2003 were noted. Attention was drawn to 03.6.2 a) and it was noted that it is phase 1 (of 3) that has been agreed.

03.4.3 Connexional Resources (MC/03/120)
The Revd David Deeks, General Secretary, presented MC/03/120 and Mr Geoffrey Pickford made a presentation about his analysis of church and circuit finances. The Council divided into six groups to discuss the question, “What is the most effective way of encouraging greater giving?”
03.4.4 Election of Council's Representatives to Conference 2004 (MC/03/121)
The Council elected The Revd Peter Brown, Mr Ron Calver and Mr Alan Pimlott as its representatives to the Conference in 2004.

03.4.5 Process for Dealing with the Methodist Council Working Party's Report on the London Districts
As the London Districts' Spring Synods are due to meet after the April meeting of the Methodist Council, it was agreed that the Methodist Council Working Party's Report on the London Districts would be brought to the Strategy and Resources Committee in May. An opportunity will be given before that for the report and commentary from the Synods to be distributed to Council members and their comments will be fed into the SRC discussion.

More generally, it was noted that the Methodist Council Review Group will include in its task a consideration of the requirements regarding reporting routes to the Conference.

03.4.6 World Methodist Council - Achieving the Vision Endowment (MC/03/125)
Ms Ruby Beech, Co-ordinating Secretary for Human and Financial Resources, presented MC/03/125. The Council concurred with the decision of the World Church Committee that a grant of £100,000 from the reserves of the Fund for World Mission should be made to the World Methodist Council in support of its Achieving The Vision Endowment. In approving the grant, the Council noted its support for the structural reforms being worked towards within the World Methodist Council, without which the Methodist Council would not be in a position to agree any future contributions. This will be communicated when the grant is issued.

03.4.7 Bank Mandates - Signatories
The Council gave its approval in principle to the applications for necessary amendments to the bank signatories on the accounts listed below, replacing Mr Noel Rajaratnam, retiring Director of Finance, with his successor, Mr Nick Addo. The Council agreed that in future such changes could be approved by the SRC.

1. The Methodist Church Fund No 1 a/c 

2. The Methodist Church Fund No 4 a/c 

3. The Auxiliary Fund 

4. The Auxiliary Special Purposes Fund 

5. The District Contributions a/c 

6. The Home Mission Fund 

7. The Fund for Human Need 

8. The Methodist Relief and Development Fund 

9. The Methodist Church Fund for Property 

10. The Methodist Church Fund for Training 

11. The Methodist Church Fund for World Mission 

12. The Methodist Church Common Cash a/c 

13. The Methodist Diaconal Order 

14. Lefroy Yorke Trust 

15. Invalid Ministers' Rest Fund 

16. The Methodist Church Children's Fund 

17. The Methodist Ministers' Children's Relief Association 

18. The Welfare Fund of Women's Network 

19. The Welfare Fund of Women's Network - Annesley House 

20. The Methodist Church Stipends a/c 

21. The Tax Recovery Section - Rayleigh 

22. Chester House Halls of Residence 

03.4.8 Local Preachers Mutual Aid (LPMA) and the Methodist Church (MC/03/134)
The Revd Jonathan Kerry, Co-ordinating Secretary for Worship and Learning, presented MC/03/134. The Council noted the report and delegated to the Strategy and Resources Committee the appointment of Methodist Council members of the Board of Trustees of LWPAid, should this be required before a meeting of the Council.

03.4.9 Methodist International Centre, Euston (MC/03/123)
The Council noted MC/03/123, particularly that an early meeting is to be arranged between the Finance sub-group and representatives of the MIC Management Committee, with a further report being brought to Council in due course.

03.4.10 Renaming of Consolidated Accounts (MC/03/124)
The Council noted MC/03/124, and endorsed the decisions taken by the November SRC regarding the renaming of the consolidated accounts.

03.4.11 Superannuation Scheme for Lay Mission Partners of the Methodist Church - Delegation of Responsibilities (MC/03/126)
The Council noted MC/03/126, and endorsed the decision of the November SRC to approve the arrangements as outlined in paragraph 6.

03.4.12 Memorials Committee 2004 (MC/03/127)
The Council appointed the Memorials Committee for 2004 as set out in MC/03/127.

03.4.13 Authorisations and Appeals Committees - Membership (2004) (MC/03/128)
The Council appointed the Conference Authorisations Committee and the Conference Authorisations Appeals Committee (2004) as set out in MC/03/128, with the addition of The Revd John Williams to the former.

03.4.14 Appointment to British Methodist-Roman Catholic Committee (MC/03/129)
The Council appointed The Revd Dr David W Perry as a member of the British Methodist-Roman Catholic Committee with immediate effect.

03.4.15 Appointment of Chair of the Diaconal Candidates' Selection Committee (MC/03/130)
The Council appointed Deacon Steven Hill as Chair of the Diaconal Candidates' Selection Committee for one year (2003-2004) in place of The Revd Harvey Richardson.

03.4.16 Diaconal Seats Rota for Methodist Conference 2005 (MC/03/131)
The Council approved MC/03/131.

03.4.17 Local Preachers and Safeguarding - an Update (MC/03/132)
The Council noted MC/03/132.

03.4.18 CRB Disclosures - an Update (MC/03/133)
The Council noted MC/03/133.

03.4.19 Methodist Ministers' Pension Scheme (MMPS) and Pension and Assurance Scheme for Lay Employees of the Methodist Church (PASLEMC) (MC/03/135)
The Council noted the contents of MC/03/135.

03.4.20 General Secretary's Report (MC/03/122)
The Revd David Deeks presented MC/03/92, and the Council engaged in some conversation on this report of his first few months in office. Particular attention was drawn to paragraph 7.4 regarding the signing of an Anglican-Methodist Covenant on 1 November, and the Council expressed its thanks to all who helped in any way to organise or provide resources for this event.

03.4.21 Connexional Resources (MC/03/120)
The Council divided into six groups to continue to explore the issues raised in MC/03/120, particularly with a view to the likely resources for the Connexional Team as they prepare their next Strategic Plan (2005-2008). In plenary session, the groups shared their key points with the full Council. The notes from the group work will be brought together and the ideas explored.

03.4.22 The Chaplain concluded the meeting with prayers.



